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1. Executive Summary 

It was an active year for the CCC with four standard CCC meetings taking place. 

Key issues that were considered and discussed throughout the year were the 

possible N5 extended area works, the potential for site and catchment visits, and 

resolution of some long-standing actions. 

For some time during 2018, the CCC struggled with having enough community 

members able to attend meetings due to work commitments. 

2. CCC activities over last 12 months 

There were four CCC meetings held during the year with, initially, a very small 

number of members on the committee able to attend.  Subsequently, a key action for 

the CCC was advertising for additional members, which resulted in the CCC being 

expanded. 

3. Key issues 

As part of the review into the key issues discussed throughout 2018, feedback was 

sought from CCC members. The key issues are: 

• Seeking of onsite and catchment visits; 

• Obtaining answers to some long-standing actions; 

• Ensuring that the WCL website is up to date; 

• Confusion around the legalities associated with a proposed works extension; 

and 

• CCC representation. 

 

Issue Actions Taken Next Steps 

Onsite and 

catchment 

visits 

A number of conversations were 

held with CCC members about 

arranging an acceptable date 

Catchment visit to take place in 

early 2019 (completed) 
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Resolving 

long-standing 

actions 

CCC reps continued to raise with 

WCL whether they could obtain 

assistance with respect to 

maintenance on a nearby 

easement.  This action had 

remained open for a long time 

Issues like these were considered 

in detail by the company in 2019 

WCL website A number of questions were 

raised by CCC reps with respect 

to material on the WCL website 

not being up to date or missing 

out on the inclusion of key 

information 

WCL promised to update these 

N5 extension There was some confusion during 

the year as to whether the area 

N5, where works were proposed 

to be extended in to (and owned 

by South32), was covered by 

WCL’s current approvals. 

This was resolved and is covered. 

N/A 

CCC 

representation  

Successful efforts were made 

during the year to increase the 

number of community members 

on the CCC. 

N/A.  Committee now has good, 

diverse representation 

4. Focus for next 12 months 

• Long-standing actions to be rectified.  

• Website data up to date 

• Catchment visit to take place  
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